 Town of Dudley 
Capital Improvement Planning Committee
Finance, Appropriation and Advisory Committee

Tuesday, September 20, 2022 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71West Main Street

Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved by CIP 10/24/22

Approved by FAA 10/24/22

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

Chairman Michael Mayotte opened the meeting at 6:30pm. In attendance were members of the CIP Jason Johnson, Paul Konieczny, John Cummingham and George Patrinos.   Members of the FAA present were Michael Mayotte, Richard Carmignani, Ex-Officio, Kelly Laskowski and Jon Currey (arrived at 6:50pm).   Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary. Ann Gaudreau, FAA and Joan Gardecki, FAA, were absent. 
2.   Reorganization of Board – CIP:
All welcomed new member John Cummingham to the Board.  Mark Landry submitted his resignation as a member due to his newly elected position as Selectmen.  George Patrinos motioned to accept the resignation of Mark Landry from the Capital Improvement Planning Committee.  Paul Konieczny seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

                        Paul Konieczny motioned to nominate Michael Mayotte as Chairman of the CIP.  George Patrinos    seconded.  Mr. Mayotte accepted the nomination.  Unanimous Vote.
                        Jason Johnson motioned to nominate Paul Konieczny as Vice-Chair.  George Patrinos seconded.  Mr. Konieczny accepted the nomination.  Unanimous Vote.

                          Jason Johnson motioned to nominate John Cunningham as Clerk.  Michael Mayotte seconded.  Mr. Cunningham accepted the nomination.  Unanimous Vote.

3. Town Administrator’s Update to both committee:
                         Jonathan Ruda stated that last year we have several grant applications submitted but they could not be added to the plan due to the timeframe.  The Highway Superintendent has several grants to add to the Plan, some need matching funds, and some will be paid out of Chapter 90 funds.    Fire Chief Kochanowski has a request to have the funds from the FAA Reserve transferred but that will be at a later meeting. The Police Chief and Lieutenant are away for training and will not be able to attend.  He will ask the CIP to add digital radios to the Plan.  Also, the betterment projects will be discussed.  Partridge Hill Rd. is completed with the exception of some engineering and layout plan.  We do not have an exact figure, but the majority of work has been done.  Unfortunately, we are not able to accept this road at town meeting since the engineering has not been completed.  
4.  New Business:
CIP:

Jeffrey Murray, Highway Superintendent came before the Boards.  

1.  Tobin Farms Estate – Betterment – The total amount for the betterment is $401,000.  This includes Right of Way, Roadway, Nellie’s Way Driveway Apron, Sidewalks, Drainage, Summer Lane Wetland Crossing, Tobin Drive Wetland Crossing, Three Detention Ponds and Miscellaneous items.  Paul Konieczny motioned to accept the Site Development/Subdivision Construction Budget for Tobin Farms Estate and add $401,000 to the FY23 Plan.  George Patrinos seconded.  Unanimous Vote.
2.   Misty Meadows Drive – Betterment for a total amount of $237,000 which includes Right of Way, Roadway, Drainage, and Miscellaneous items.  George Patrinos motioned to accept the total amount of $237,000 for the Site Development/Subdivision, Construction Budget on Misty Meadows Drive and add to the FY23 Plan.  Paul Konieczny seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 
3.    Carpenter Pond Dam Removal – Based on the engineer’s proposal the total amount $141,995.  We have a 25% match from the town on the grant received by Mass. Energy and Environmental Affairs.  George Patrinos motioned to accept and add to the FY23 plan $141,995 with town matching $35,499.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous Vote.

4.    Brandon Road Mill Race Bridge – Demolition – The bid for the demolition of the Mill Race Bridge is $178,500.  This amount can be paid out of Chapter 90 funds, it is a qualified expense.  This will bring us to a baseline to bring in a temporary bridge that MassDOT current has in stock. The RFP will be going out in the near future.  The second phase is a million-dollar project and it might be paid from the Federal Infrastructure bill but not sure.  Paul Konieczny motioned to accept the budget proposal for the demolition of the Brandon Rd. Mill Race Bridge in the amount of $178,500 and adding it to the FY23 plan.  George Patrinos seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 
5.   Paving Dudley-Southbridge Rd – The cost for milling the existing surface and adding 2” of asphalt to 4200 feet on Dudley Southbridge Rd is $143,000.  This can be paid through Chapter 90 funds.  Paul Konieczny motioned to approve the request from the Highway Superintendent $143,000 form Chapter 90 for repaving Dudley-Southbridge Rd. and add to the FY23 Plan.  George Patrinos seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 
6.   Replacing three culverts – Mr. Murray stated he received a verbal approval from MassDOT and they will seek the grant on our behalf from FEMA for over 1 million dollars.  These culverts are on the Potash brook including one at the PFAS water treatment plant access driveway, Route 12 and at a wooded stream crossing just upstream from the French River.  These replacement culverts will greatly approve the areas from flooding. The town is required to pay 10% or less and it is a good time to pursue.  George Patrinos motioned to approve the grant application for $30,000 for the application for culvert work on Route 12.  Paul Konieczny seconded.  Unanimous Vote.  Bill Scanlan, Town Planner stated that we need to apply to FEMA and the award would be up to 1 million dollars.  It is an extensive grant application and a capital project.  
7.    Shared Streets and Spaces Grant/Safe Routes to School Grant - Mr. Murray stated that we received a Grant from MassDOT in the amount of $176,894.15 for Airport Rd Intersection and Pedestrian Improvements, sidewalks and pedestrian accommodations on Airport Rd and Dudley Hill Rd.  CMRPC is facilitating the grant.  George Patrinos motioned to approve the grant for $176,894.15 and add it to the FY23 Plan.  Paul Konieczny seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 
8.     Fire Chief Kochanowski – Town Wide Radio Systems – Chief Kochanowski stated we need to replace our radios with digital mobile radios.  All of our neighboring towns and mutual aid communities have switched or in the process of switching.  We would not be able to communicate with anyone without the upgrade for a cost of $54,055.45.  George Patrinos motioned to approve up to $58,000 for the Fire Department’s Digital Radio System.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 
Police Digital Radio Upgrade – Mr. Ruda stated that South Worcester County Communications Center (SWCCC) need to upgrade their digital radios as well.  Webster is doing it.  The cost for upgrades is $54,445.75 and it is good for five years. Paul Konieczny motioned to approve up to $58,000 for the police department’s radio system upgrade and add it to the FY23 Plan.  George Patrinos seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 
Town Planner Requests – William Scanlan stated we need the implementation of the ADA Eelf-Evaluation and Transition Plan.  It is important to the town and is working on a grant application to Mass Disabilities.  This will cover the costs of upgrading our town hall, senior center, library and fire station to be ADA compliant and the cost would be $60,000.  The grant would be awarded at the end of the year, but we need to use the funds by June 2023.   We will need to go out to bid.  Jason Johnson motioned to approve $60,000 for the town to be ADA compliant and add it to the FY23 plan.  Paul Konieczny seconded.  Unanimous Vote.
Town Master Plan – Mr. Scanlan stated that Dudley’s Master Plan is now 20 years old and must be updated.  We would be hiring someone to do a comprehensive plan and this plan is a prerequisite to get other grants.  There are nine elements to the Master Plan and the turnaround is 18 months.  Jason Johnson motioned to approve $100,000 for an updated Master Plan and add it to the FY23 Plan.  Michael Mayotte seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

Water/Sewer – George Patrinos recused himself to discuss the upcoming mandate from EAP/MassDEP.  His five-year plan will have to be moved up.  Tighe and Bond, Engineers prepared a quote for Dudley Water Service Inventory and Lead Service Lien Replacement Plan.  Mr. Patrinos stated that the 2021 Lead and Copper Rule requires all public water systems to complete an inventory of utility and customer side service line materials connected to its distribution system for lead and copper. The engineering costs would be $200,000.  Since MassDEP amended the Plan this year they established two programs to assist the water systems by offering 100% loan forgiveness to all projects completed by October 2024 deadline.  This will be discussed at a later CIP meeting.   Along with this request he asking to move the request for a new dump truck to FY23.  This will also be on the next CIP agenda. 
Paul Konieczny motioned to adjourn the CIP portion of the meeting at 8:05pm.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

Finance, Appropriation and Advisory Committee – Drusilla Carter, Library Director, is requesting $90,000 for new carpeting in the library.  She stated the current carpeting is worn and children are tripping.  The endowment does not cover for the upkeeping of the building.  Since we have not received the Free Cash figure yet the FAA could not vote on this article. 
Jon Ruda mentioned that we have hired Abrahams Group, as well as DCRSD, for a five-year forecast, the schools and our operations.  We would like to have an operational override and it is leaning towards the end of November.  We are working with the schools on this matter on a monthly basis.  

Kerry Laskowski motioned to adjourn at 8:40pm.  Jon Currey seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

                    Respectfully submitted

                   Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary                      

